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P.O. Box 180755

Fort Smith, Arkansas 72918
Minutes of the Arkansas MOAA Council of Chapters (COC) Meeting, 26 October 2019
The quarterly Arkansas MOAA Council of Chapters (COC) meeting was held at Mike’s Place, 808 Front St, Conway, AR on 26 October 2019 at 1100 hours. 
Call to order. President Winston Fulmer called the meeting to order and welcomed those present. Secretary John Posey verified a quorum (4 of 9 chapters) was present. Chapters present were Darby, Central Ark, NW Ark & SE Ark. Chapters absent were Hot Springs Village, North Ark, NE Ark, River Valley & Bella Vista.
Invocation. COC Chaplain Sam Sansom gave the invocation.
Pledge of Allegiance. Darby Chapter Pres Jesse Lewis led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
President’s Remarks. Winston asked all present to observe a moment of silence for our friend Steve Gray who passed 2 Oct 19. Winston announced that one of the council’s main areas of focus would be to assist chapters with membership. He introduced Don Berry (Central Ark Chapter Pres) as the newly elected CofC 2VP. Also announced that he had the MOAA wreath repaired & it’s now ready for display at the LR Nat’l Cemetery. James House (SE Ark Pres) mentioned that Debbie McClure in his chapter was ill so he’ll have to look for a new membership chair. John Posey asked if Don could bring up the issue of MOAA Committee Module access at the MOAA meeting in Austin, TX? Perhaps more than just the membership chair have access to it from each chapter?
CofC Bylaws amendment & Draft Strategic Plan. John stated that the latest mark up of both documents were on the website. Don Berry mentioned that our mission might be further summarized into 3 main categories? 

  1) Advocacy (Legislative Action/Gov’t Interaction). 

  2) Citizenship (US Flag Etiquette Training). 

  3) Leadership Development (ROTC/JROTC Interaction/Support).
MOTION by Don Berry to adopt the by laws as amended, 2nd by Sam Sansom, CARRIED.
After discussion it was decided to table a vote on the Strategic Plan until the next meeting to give Don Berry & Buster McCall time to work on establishing “measurables” to support our goals. 
Anita Deason (Sen. Boozman’s office) stated that as she encounters Veteran owned businesses they know nothing of MOAA. There are lots of MOAA eligible Vets in this group so it’s a recruiting opportunity.
Round Robin Introductions. Winston went around the room asking all to introduce themselves and which Chapter they represented. The following is a synopsis of the meeting.
  Chapter Updates:
  SE Ark - James House, Pres. Main focus is membership & they had 13 attendees at the last meeting.
  Central Ark - Don Berry, Pres. The chapter recently had the LRAFB Volunteer Coordinator speak as well as the State Attorney General. There are plans to have AARP address the chapter & a 5Feb20 visit from MOAA Nat’l is planned.
  Darby – John Posey for Jesse Lewis, Pres. Darby will present our Distinguished Patriotic Achievement Award in Dec & will have Marshall Murphy, Director of the Ft Smith & LR Nat’l Cemeteries as our speaker. At the Oct meeting we had our annual political candidates’ forum with the mayor of Ft Smith addressing us. We are working with our local Veteran Coalition (the Western Arkansas Veteran Coalition) to acquire property adjacent to expand the Ft Smith Nat’l Cemetery
  NW Ark - Buster McCall, Pres. The Chapter has a new PAO/ROTC Liaison officer, Bob Crawford & he is making good progress with UofA ROTC. MOAA has spoken to ROTC career classes & the next step is a mentoring program outside the classroom. Army ROTC has had cadets ask for MOAA mentors. We have awarded $4,000 in scholarships this year. The Fayetteville Nat’l Cemetery just bought another block of houses for expansion. There is a Veteran memorial being built in Springdale. Don Berry mentioned that the UCA ROTC program was looking for mentors also.
  North Ark - Frank Dell, Pres. No report.
  NE Ark - Hank Germer, Pres. No report.
  Bella Vista - Mike Moravits, Pres. No report.
  River Valley - Herb Taylor, Pres. No report.
  Hot Springs Village, John Weidert.  No report.
  Seven Springs - chapter dissolved so no report.
  Senator Boozman Update. Anita Deason mentioned that in Jan 2020 the ‘Blue Water Navy’ VA claims will begin being processed. Veterans that served within 12 nautical miles of Vietnam & Laos will be eligible to file claims for agent orange exposure. Only those in the ‘Brown Water Navy’ had previously been eligible. Surviving spouses can also apply. The Sen. has sponsored ‘IMPROVE’ legislation to bolster suicide prevention by pooling assets to combat this epidemic.
  Treasurers Report. Sam Sansom (CofC Treasurer) submitted the Treasurer’s report & stated that this month’s expenses were reimbursements to Winston for the MOAA wreath repair, to John Posey for website fees & the IRS filing fee for incorporation as a 510(c)(19) Veteran Service Organization.
MOTION by John Posey to accept the Treasurers Report, 2nd by Don Berry, CARRIED.
  Minutes of last meeting. John Posey presented minutes of 27Jul19 council meeting (posted on website).
MOTION by Buster McCall to accept the minutes, 2nd by James House, CARRIED.
  Secretary Report. John made the following changes to ‘Remind’ & email distribution; removed Dan Webb, Dave Louk, Ron Butler & Merle Williams per Sam & corrected Ed Ragelis’ email & added him to ‘Remind’. The FEDVIP open season is 11Nov-9Dec19 (on website). Premiums up avg 5.6%! We need to police up MOAA chapter zip code catchment areas (Ft Smith, Charleston, Van Buren & Boles were listed under NW Ark). Please tip the restaurant wait staff.
  Website Update. John reported we had 18 unique visitors & 25 page views this week & we are starting to get spam contact request forms. Valid contact request forms were received from Crystal Gonzales (NE Ark chapter area) asking about ASU scholarships & Ron Sharp (NW Ark chapter area) asking about chapter membership. Our logical next step is for us to be on other social media like Face Book & Twitter. 
  Winston thanked Don for covering for him & speaking at the NE Ark chapter in Sep. He also mentioned that Joy Leapheart’s brother passed away so keep her family in your prayers.
  Ark Veterans Coalition (AVC) Update: Don Berry reported that the next meeting is 22Nov19 at 1000 hrs & Will Beams will take over as Pres of the AVC in 2020 from Dwight Witcher. Nothing has changed on the Military Education Compact since 2008. Ark has suggested changes but none have been adopted. Ark legislation has bettered transition for military dependents but the federal compact needs to catch up. MO & AL are looking to model legislation on ours. 6 military installations are now on the Gov’s Military Community Council (Ebbing Air Nat’l Guard Base in Ft Smith, Ft Chaffee, Camp Robinson, Pine Bluff Arsenal, LRAFB & Camp Pike in NLR). 188th child care is a big issue at Ebbing since they are running 24/7 combat operations. There are lots of Title 10 active duty airmen at Ebbing but no regular USAF support facilities. Looking to the Veteran community to see if they can help?
  ROTC/JROTC Leadership Development Committee Update. With Joy absent this was tabled until the next meeting.
  Flag Education Program. In the interest of time Winston tabled this until the next meeting.
  Old Business. Sam mentioned that at our next meeting we should address or drop some of the old issues we are carrying forward? None of the following issues were taken up at this meeting: 

1) Proposed CofC Mtg dates for 2019. 

2) COC donation to OBU/HSU ROTC “Summit”, yearly or one-time?

3) NAAG Minuteman Insurance program?
4) New Chapter in Southeast & South Arkansas?

5) Virtual Chapters?

6) Council newsletter like the ‘Bugle Blast’?
  New Business. No new business that hadn’t already been discussed was brought up.
  Next Meeting. The next meeting will be on 25 January 2020 at Mike’s Place in Conway.
  Benediction. Sam gave the benediction.
MOTION by Buster McCall to adjourn, seconded by Don Berry, MEETING ADJOURNED.
  The meeting ended at approximately 1430 hours.
  Point of Contact for these minutes is the undersigned at (479) 650-5663 or jposey10@cox.net.
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